Wee clears up cargo transfer issue via video conference
meeting

Transport Minister Wee Ka Siong held a virtual meet with Port Klang port operators
and the Port Klang Authority (PKA) to get an update on the progress of clearing-up of
container congestion and cargo transfer.

Wee reported that Port Klang has reduced its congestion from nearly 100 percent to
an expected 40 percent by Sunday. While in Penang Port, 1,871 containers have been
cleared out of a total of 3,000 and in Johor Port, 1,700 containers have been moved
out of 7,500.

"l am happy to note that container congestions at three major ports have been rapidly
cleared since Friday. This will do a lot to ensure the smooth flow of essential goods
for Malaysians and alleviate their pressures during the movement control order
(MCO)," said Wee (above).

He said those present at the video conference meeting included representatives from
the Shipping Association Malaysia (SAM), Selangor Freight Forwarders and Logistics
Association (SFFLA), Association of Malaysian Hauliers (AMH), and Federation of
Malaysian Manufacturers (FMM).

"The Port of Tanjung Pelepas has also been given the green light to move their
containers out to allow continuing export and import activities. Our economy’s
robustness will depend on this, more so during the MCO period," said Wee.

He thanked port operators and companies for expediting the process by working
around the clock from Friday to Sunday to quickly ensure the flow of goods to our
communities is unimpeded.

"The ministry will share its standard operating procedure (SOP) on the port clearing
process to all ports owned by the respective state governments so other ports will also
be able to ensure low congestion in said ports.

"I am confident that these measures will do much to ensure the efficient delivery of
essential goods imported for Malaysians during the MCO period," said Wee.



